
The 3 November General Membership Meet-

ing was held at ABC Pizza House on West 

Hillsborough Avenue in Tampa.  Cdr Tom 

Thompson, P, announced numerous awards 

and recognitions earned by our squadron and 

its members at the recent D/22 Fall Confer-

ence for individual and squadron efforts in Co-

operative Charting and Education.  If a rela-

tively small segment of our membership can 

accomplish so much, just think what we could 

do with more participation.  Opportunities 

abound! 

By design, the 

business portion 

of the meeting 

lasted only a 

brief 30 minutes.  

The remaining 

90 minutes was 

spent socializing, 

òcatching upó 

and enjoying the 

varieties of pizza.  

And THAT was 

the whole point 

of combining the annual Pizza Party with the 

General Membership Meeting.   
 

According to the Guinness Book of Records, 

the largest pizza ever, was made was in Jo-

hannesburg, South Africa, in 1990.  This rec-
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ord-setting pizza had a diameter of nearly 123 

feet.  Tampa Power Squadron had sixteen 

members attend the Pizza Party, but no one 

has said how many diametric feet of pizza 

were consumed. 
 

BBC News reported that the most expensive 

pizza ever, was one produced for a Valentineõs 

Day charity auction back in 2007.  At a cost of 

approximately $3,400, its several toppings in-

cluded edible gold.  Edible gold?  ABC Pizza 

did not list any precious metals, but they did 

offer chocolate, apple and even peach pizza! 
 

Pizza originated in Italy (of course), but its pop-

ularity in America is the result of the wide in-

fluence of immigrants from both Italy and 

Greece, two historically dominant seafaring 

cultures.  Itõs probably a stretch, but could this 

explain pizzaõs ap-

peal to those of us 

who enjoy boating 

and become active 

in boating organiza-

tions such as 

USPS?  Pizza is a 

nearly òperfectó 

food that is easily served aboard a vessel.  

And it goes with just about any beverage  -  es-

pecially on the beach under some shady 

palms. 
 

All our active and inactive members should 
(Continued on page 5) 
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Gold Rush at Annual Pizza Party  

 

Congratulations to 2011 Merit Mark Earners 
tκ/ wƻƎŜǊ [Φ /ƘŀƳǇŀƎƴŜΣ Wb офǘƘ 

мκ[ǘ wƻōŜǊǘ !Φ 5ƻǳƎƘŜǊǘȅΣ !t олǘƘ 

!ƭŀƴ aΦ IƻƭŎƻƳō нƴŘ 

aŀǊƛŀ IƻƭŎƻƳō пǘƘ 

tκ5κ[ǘκ/ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ !ƭŀƴ IƻƭŎƻƳōΣ {b мсǘƘ 

[ǘ !ŘŘƛŜ 9Φ YƛƳōǊƛƭΣ { уǘƘ 

!ƭŜȄŀƴŘǊƛŀ aΦ YƛƳōǊƛƭ мǎǘ 

tκ/ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ [Φ [ŀȅŜΣ !t моǘƘ 

5κ[ǘ DŜƻǊƎŜ WƻǎŜǇƘ aŀǊǝƴΣ b млǘƘ 

[ǘκ/ !ƴƴŀ aƻǊǊƛǎΣ !t млǘƘ 

[ǘ {Ŏƻǧ aƻǊǊƛǎΣ t млǘƘ 

tκ5κ/ !ƭǘŀ aΦ aǳƭƭƛƴǎΣ {b нфǘƘ 

tκ/ WƻƘƴ !Φ hǊǊ LLLΣ { уǘƘ 

[ǘκ/ !ƴƎŜƭƛƴŀ !Φ {ǘŀƴƭŜȅΣ { нƴŘ 

[ǘκ/ [ƛƴŘŀ /Φ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΣ { сǘƘ 

/ŘǊ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ /Φ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΣ t сǘƘ 

[ǘ wƻōƛƴ !ƴƴ ²ŀƭƭŀŎŜΣ { млǘƘ 

Lt/C Linda Thompson, S, focus-

es on business and ignores the 

camera while Cdr Tom enjoys a 

slice of apple pizza. 

mailto:editor@tampaps.org
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This past weekend Anna and I relocated our boat, MV Insatiable, 

to a new marina.  Maybe this activity does not fall within the 

guidelines of normal material for safety articles; however, looking 

back at the journey (and maybe because I am still somewhat 

shaken and stirred), I cannot think of a better topic for this 

monthõs column. 
  

Let me start by saying that all weather forecasts should be con-

sidered suspect at all times.  At 1000 I pulled away from the dock 

at Maximo Marina 

(pictured at left) in St. Pe-

tersburg to begin a 20 

mile trip up the bay to 

Tampa Harbour Marina.  

The weather was sunny 

and breezy with the ma-

rine forecast for Tampa 

Bay advising of light to moderate chop.  òWhat a beautiful day to 

be on the water,ó I thought as I passed along the Skyway Cause-

way.  Within an hour, conditions changed drastically and the day 

was no longer enjoyable. 
  

After passing under the Meisner Bridge and entering the open wa-

ter south of Pinellas Point, the wind sharply increased with fre-

quent strengthening gusts.  The seas quickly built to 3-4 footers 

with triple sets of 4-5 foot rollers off the starboard quarter.  Won-

dering if I had missed a small craft advisory, I was less than en-

thused with the continuing forecasts for light to moderate chop 

on the bay and inland waters.  Really?   
 

With the Gilliganõs Island song ominously bouncing about in my 

head, I noted that an increasing amount of traffic on VHF-16 con-

cerned incidents of capsized vessels.  Insatiable was already roll-

ing 20-30 degrees at times when I stuffed the bow for the first 

time, taking a wave all the way to the cockpit that almost knocked 

me off my feet.   In the next 15 miles, the cockpit windscreen was 

washed down a couple more times.  Some of our sailor friends 

might consider these types of seas and weather combinations to 

be òsporty,ó but Insatiable is a motor vessel; she was never in-

tended to dip her rails into the drink!    
 

(Continued on page 6) 

As 2011 comes  to a close, we will be celebrating the Holidays 

with Family.  Linda and I will also be celebrating with our extend-

ed family, the members of the Tampa Power Squadron. 
 

We will attend the yearly Christ-

mas Party being held this year at 

Piccadilly Restaurant.  Gifts will be 

exchanged during the evening.  

We will also attend the pot luck 

dinner at the home of Richard,  

Maria and Alan Holcomb where 

we will enjoy a delightful lighted 

boat parade.  This is the third year that the Holcombs have host-

ed the Lighted Boat Parade Pot Luck  -  the seats are ringside and 

Richardõs fudge is the best!  Please, send your RSVP emails and 

try to attend both of these events.  Weõll look for you there! 
 

As I look back over this year, I have had a great and memorable 

time representing the Tampa Power Squadron as your Command-

er.  Our squadron has had an outstanding year which was appar-

ent at both the Spring and Fall District Conferences.  Most im-

portantly, we as members of the Tampa Power Squadron have 

always supported each other during the completion of many func-

tions.  The Tampa Bay community has and will continue to benefit 

by our commitment to providing safe boating courses and activi-

ties. 
 

Linda and I want to wish everyone safe and joyful Holidays. 
 

Until next year, 
 

Commander Tom 

Commanderõs Corner 

Cdr Tom Thompson, P 

Cdr@TampaPS.org 

Safety First! 

Lt Scott Morris, P 

smorris@bangheadhere.org 

 

Is now available on the district website at 
http://www.usps.org/localusps/d22/2011%20WINTER%20Beacon%2022.pdf 

 

Printed copies are available upon request by  

contacting any bridge officer. 
 

-  Short Blast Distribution Staff  

 

Maximo 

Tampa 

Harbour 

mailto:Cdr@TampaPS.org
mailto:smorris@bangheadhere.org
http://www.usps.org/localusps/d22/2011%20WINTER%20Beacon%2022.pdf
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HO!  HO!   HO!   While Christmas is speeding closer and the year 

of 2011 draws to a close, the Educational Department is continu-

ing to teach their schedule of classes. 
 

1/Lt Bob Dougherty, AP, who 

presented the USPS Weather 

Course in Clearwater by ar-

rangement with the Clearwater 

Sail & Power Squadron and its 

SEO, Lt/C William L. Moretti, AP, 

reports that his students have 

completed the final review and 

will be sitting the exam this 

week.  Of course, by 

the time that you 

read this, the ex-

ams are done and 

students are await-

ing their scores.  

Anyway, thanks to 

Cdr Tom and Lt/C 

Linda Thompson for 

dropping by one 

evening to rally the 

class and shoot 

some photos.  It 

looks like Linda has discovered our XOõs cure for camera shyness  

-  be the photographer!  Or did Anna learn that from Linda?  Oh 

well, whatever! 
 

More thanks are due to Bob along with Lt Scott and Lt/C Anna 

Morris for their continuing dedication in presenting Americaõs 

Boating Course (ABC).  The 19 November ABC at Gator Ford (see 

their advertisement on page 13) had 7 students, 6 of whom passed.  

And a boat load of thanks 

to Gator Ford for hosting 

this class.  Not only is their 

training room comfortable, 

but they supply us with a 

large cooler of iced water 

for which the instructors are especially grateful. 
 

Next month will be my last report as SEO.  I am looking forward to 

writing my final article and will try to recap some of the funnier 

events during my tenure.  Maybe I can pick up some pointers 

from Bob!             
 

Charlie   Charlie@Laye.com   813.967.0516  

Just a short while back, Short Blast carried an article about a 

missing light on a lateral aid that, because it had burned out, re-

sulted in a couple of mishaps when boaters missed the channel.  

Well, since both Boating Safety and Cooperative Chart-

ing fall under the auspices of the Executive Depart-

ment, I decided to research a software program that 

has been designed to locate USCG light list numbers 

closest to a user-specified position. 
 

Nearest Light, v2.0.0.5, was developed by Clint OõConnor, 

SN, Austin Power Squadron, District 21.  This Windows 

application finds the lights nearest to your present posi-

tion, using the monthly Light List updates published by the United 

States Coast Guard.  When preparing for a CoCh survey, Nearest 

Light can be used to find all the lights in the likely survey area, 

printing the resulting table for inclusion with the survey work-

sheets.  The light list provides additional detail which is not noted 

on a chart.  Discrepancies can be more accurately noted in real 

time and, when the chart does not match a light list entry that is a 

discrepancy that can be reported as a CCWEB nautical chart item.    

Both the application and the corresponding user manual are 

available for (quick and easy) download. 

http://usps.oceaneye.com/downloads/nearestlight2/publish.htm  
http://usps.oceaneye.com/downloads/Nearest Light Manual v2.pdf 

 
Please note that Mustang Survival has issued a 

recall notice of their MD2010 & MD2012 model 

22LB inflatable PFDs.   See page 12 for full details. 

 
If youõve been looking for a way to become more active within our 

squadron, I have a terrific opportunity for 

you!  I know that Christmas has not yet ar-

rived and that May is still six (6) months 

away, but . . .  2012õs National Safe Boating 

Week will be 19  -  25 May.  I have started a 

list of ideas, but additional ideas and volun-

teers are needed.  Our boat, Insatiable, is 

now back in service and is residing in Tam-

pa, so I will explore the possibilities of con-

ducting vessel safety examinations within the marina and sur-

rounding boat ramps.  Of course, this is an 

excellent opportunity for members to be-

come certified vessel safety examiners, en-

joy some fresh air and chat with the local 

boating community.  At present, we only 

have one VSE  -  P/C John Orr III, S  -  so we 

either need to train additional examiners or 

weõre going to have to clone John!  I can 

come up with more ideas than a dog can col-

lect fleas, but canõt execute these plans by myself.  So, letõs make 

Tampa Power Squadronõs planning and participation in National 

Safe Boating Week 2012 a cooperative (Ooh, that word!) venture, 

shall we? 
 

 

Until next month,   Anna  (c) 813.598.5939 

Executive Officerõs Report 

Lt/C Anna Morris, AP 

amorris@bangheadhere.org 

Educational Officerõs Report 

P/C Charles L. Laye, AP 

SEO@TampaPS.org 

December 10 ; 9AM - 4PM 

  West Marine  

    1516 W Brandon Blvd 

      Brandon 33611 

 

Bob keeps his CSPS students  -  Edmund J. Free-

man, N (left); Lt James M. Porter, N (center back); 

and, John Sewell (right front)  -  well entertained 

while demystifying ensemble forecasts and spa-

ghetti plots.  Who knew that weather was so funny? 

mailto:Charlie@Laye.com
http://usps.oceaneye.com/downloads/nearestlight2/publish.htm
http://usps.oceaneye.com/downloads/Nearest%20Light%20Manual%20v2.pdf
mailto:amorris@bangheadhere.org
mailto:SEO@TampaPS.org
mailto:XO@TampaPS.org


Administrative Officerõs Report 

Lt/C Angelina Stanley, S 

AO@TampaPS.org 
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Secretaryõs Report 

P/D/C Alta M. Mullins, SN 

altaben@tampabay.rr.com 

Are you retired like me, and don't have anything you have to do?  

Are you bored and tired of watching TV?  Can't find a good book to 

read?  It's raining and storms are forecast, so you can't get out on 

your boat?  Perhaps you just don't feel like doing what you know 

you should be doing?  Or it may be that you just want to expand 

your knowledge of USPS. 

 

Then why not access the USPS website at www.usps.org?  It has a 

wealth of information and many members may not know all this 

good "stuff" is available. 

 

For example, did you know that USPS has a list of Common USPS 

Abbreviations?  If you are sending an email to another USPS 

member and want to drive him/her nuts, then use as many USPS 

abbreviations as you can.  It seems it would be very much like 

texting on your cell phone. 

 

With that in mind, here are a few USPS abbreviations to see if you 

can determine what they are: 

 

 Mar  R  SM  

  Wx  FE  

 SL  Cl  NM  

  IM  BBS 

 

 

Stumped?  You can find the 

answers to the above abbreviations 

in the list of Common USPS 

Abbreviations shown elsewhere in 

this issue of the Short Blast.   

 

 

See you later, 

  Alta 

There sure is a lot happening during the next few months! 

 

04 DEC   -   Christmas Party  
 

10 DEC  -  Pot Luck & Lighted Boats 
           Email RHolcomb@tampabay.rr.com for directions 

05 JAN  -  Annual Meeting at 
 

07 JAN  -  64th Annual Change of Watch 
 

02 FEB  -  Membership Dinner 
 

01 MAR  -  General Membership 
 

Iõm looking forward to attending the Leadership Development 

Workshop that is being hosted by the Cape Coral Power Squadron 

on 3 December.  Since thatõs the day before our Christmas Party, 

you may see me yawning a bit.  Just know that it wonõt be be-

cause Iõm bored  -  just tired!  

Angelina Stanley    (h) 813.872.2755 

General Membership meetings begin at 1900 

Socials & Dinners at 1800 
 

 

The Bylaws and Standing Rules of Tampa Power 

Squadron are posted on the TPS websiteõs Members 

Only Area at http://tampaps.org/members.asp.  To 

request a printed copy, contact Alta Mullins or any 

bridge officer.  

 

 

 

The minutes of recent General Membership Meetings and 

the Executive Committee Meetings also are posted there. 

OR _ 

From the steno pad 

Tampa Power Squadron  

General Membership Meetings are held at 

1900 on the first Thursday of odd numbered 

months.  
 

The Executive Committee Meetings are held at 

1900 on the last Thursday of each month. 
 

Exceptions are announced in the Short Blast. 

For directions, please email Angelina Stanley at 

ao@tampaps.org or phone her at 813.872.2755.  

I look forward to seeing you there,  
Commander Tom 

Please join us for these and other upcoming events. 

mailto:AO@TampaPS.org
mailto:XO@TampaPS.org
mailto:altaben@tampabay.rr.com
http://www.usps.org
mailto:RHolcomb@tampabay.rr.com
http://tampaps.org/members.asp
mailto:AO@TampaPS.org


Pursuant to Article 9, Section 9.3 of the Tampa Power 

Squadron Bylaws, all members are hereby notified of 

and invited to: 

 

TPS Annual Meeting 
 

Thursday, 5 January 2012  
 

Chiliõs Grill & Bar 
2903 N Dale Mabry Hwy 

 

1800 ð Dinner (optional) 

1900 ð Meeting Convenes 
 

Bridge Officers will present their annual reports and the 

Nominating Committee will present the slate of candi-

dates for the 2012 Watch Year with elections to follow.   
 

If you attend only one or two meetings a  year, Januaryõs 

Annual Meeting is one that youõll not want to miss.   
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find the camaraderie to be a pretty good reason for attending our 

coming meetings, whether or not they involve an oven-baked, flat, 

disc-shaped bread typically topped with a tomato sauce, cheese, 

and various toppings.  (Thanks, Wikipedia.)   
 

Judging by photos (me, Lt Addie Kimbril, 

S, and P/C Charlie Laye, AP, in the fore-

ground; P/D/Lt/C Ben Mullins, SN, P/C 

Ken Halverson, AP, and Lt Scott Morris, 

P, in the background) and various com-

ments, this yearõs Pizza Party was a suc-

cess - even without the edible gold! 

Gold Rush Pizza Party (continued from page 1) 

Pending Bylaws Changes 
 

The Tampa Power Squadron bylaws require updating to 

conform to USPS membership and other USPS changes. 
 

NOTICE 
 

The proposed new bylaws of Tampa Power Squadron 

will be available for review at the 5 January 2012 

Annual Meeting and the 1 March 2012 General 

Membership Meeting. 
 

Voting to approve the new bylaws will be conducted as 

an order of business at the 1 March 2012 General 

Membership Meeting. 
 

The proposed changes will also be available at both 

meetings. 

 

 P/D/C Alta M. Mullins, SN 

 Chairman, Rules Committee 

Cdr Tom with Charlie; P/D/Lt/C Rich-

ard Holcomb, SN in background 

Maria Holcomb; Lt/C Angie Stanley, 

S, with P/C Roger Champagne, JN 

P/D/C Alta Mullins, SN; Scott Morris 

with Ken Halverson. 

D/Lt George Martin, N, and Linda 

Thompson (still ignoring the camera!) 


